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Project:       

Improvements to the Intersection of CR-607, Crescent 
Road, and Lakeside Boulevard,  
Sussex County Signal SC-36 
Intersection of River Styx Road (CR-607), Crescent Road, 
and Lakeside Boulevard, Hopatcong Borough 
 

Objectives: 
• Provide ADA Accessibility Upgrades 
• Upgrade and modernize 40-year old signal 
• Enhance operational safety 
• Match Local Streetscape improvements 
  
Project Narrative: 
The intersection of River Styx Road (CR-607), Crescent 
Road, and Lakeside Boulevard is a four leg, signalized 
intersection in Hopatcong Borough. The intersection 
carries approximately 6,500 vehicles per day on the major 
(CR-607) leg and approximately 700 vehicles per day on 
the minor (Crescent Road / Lakeside Boulevard) leg. 
 

The current signal system is approximately 40 years old 
and in need of upgrades. Additionally, the intersection is 
in the immediate vicinity of a proposed Hopatcong 
Borough streetscape improvement project, making this 
location a priority for appropriate ADA and pedestrian 
upgrades. 
 

Project Status:  
• Sussex County Division of Engineering is currently 

developing Request for Proposal documents to secure 
a Design Consultant. 

 

Preliminary Schedule:  
• Consultant Solicitation – Pending RFP                                                                          
o Construction – TBD 
 

Project Costs & Funding: 
Estimated Costs:   
Design & Permitting Cost $    125,000 
Right-of-way   $    TBD 
Construction Cost  $    350,000 

Total $    475,000 
Requested / Potential Funding Sources: 
2019 NJDOT LAIF Grant  $    250,000 
   Total $    250,000 

Intersection Looking North Along CR 607 

Intersection Looking South Along CR 607  
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Location Map 
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